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February 15, 2011 
 
Honorable Doug Domenech 
Virginia Secretary of Natural Resources 
P.O. Box 1475  
Richmond, VA 23218  
  
Re:  Chesapeake Bay TMDL Phase II WIP:  Meeting Local Water Quality Goals 
  
Dear Secretary Domenech, 
  
We are writing to encourage you to make the preservation of local water quality and watershed 
ecological health a cornerstone for developing Phase II watershed implementation. 
  
The Rivanna River Basin Commission, created by Virginia § 62.1-69.46, provides guidance for 
the stewardship and enhancement of the water and natural resources of the Rivanna River Basin 
and promotes activities by local, state, and federal governments, and by individuals, that foster 
resource stewardship for the environmental and economic health of the Basin.  
  
The Rivanna River Basin Commission was established on the premise that watersheds the size of 
the Rivanna (760 square miles) could be protected through collaborative approaches between 
local governments that share the same watershed and that policies and practices for water quality 
protection and ecosystem conservation should be based on sound scientific and technical 
understanding. While there are other active basin commissions in Virginia, none operates at the 
scale of the Rivanna Commission, where elected and appointed officials from four localities and 
two SWCDs come together to develop strategies for maintaining the health of our local waters 
and the integrity of our green infrastructure. 
  
While the Bay TMDL process focuses on nutrient and sediment reductions necessary to achieve 
the water quality and living habitat of the Chesapeake Bay, we are concerned that our local 
streams will not receive the same attention and resources in the face of the Commonwealth’s 
regulatory requirement to achieve reductions in the major tributaries. 
  
Therefore, we recommend the following in the Commonwealth’s development of Phase II 
watershed implementation: 
  

1. Require localities to develop Phase II plans to achieve local nutrient and sediment targets 
based on watersheds within their political subdivisions 

2. Develop pollution reduction targets for local governments based on the watershed 
allocations as defined by the Bay Model’s sub-segments  (prior to aggregation into 
political sub-division). 




